

YTRRC Committee Meeting

Wednesday 1 February 2023

Westlands Conference Centre
7.00pm

Present: Steve Warren, Angela Dobbs, Adam Hawkins, June Moule, Phil McQuaid, Guy Williams, Graham Still, Lesley Nesbitt, Jo Samuel, Denise Byrd, David Mears, Vicki Scrowston

A G E N D A

Apologies – Graham Still, Mel Dodge, Simon Rowbottom

Minutes of last meeting – approved.

Matters Arising –

- None.

Chairperson's report – Steve Warren

- Yeovilton 5k – all entries live on fullonsport, course will be measured in February along with the Easter Bunny route so that they can be accredited, and race licences approved. Just need entry forms for on the day entries. Emails have been sent to the parishes. Timing monkey have been confirmed for both races. Discussion over whether the series should be renamed, agreed to keep it as YTRRC 5k series.
- SW – shared medal samples from zero waste medals, toilets have been booked and these are over £500 as over a bank holiday weekend. GS has had shirts back, LS has tried on and they are a bit snug. SW will go into Sports of Bond Street to compare prices and will report back next committee meeting

Secretary report – Angela Dobbs

- Nothing to report.

Treasurer's report – Simon Rowbottom

- SR checked the Somerset series the number of invoices we should have.

Membership report – Adam Hawkins

- 205 members.

Club Captain – Graham Still/Vicki Scrowston

- 1 umbrella still not sold, chased up last of t-shirts and hoodies, these will be with him by the end of the week. Reminder that it is helpful for people to pay for track etc by card and a reminder regarding track cancelled on 20 January.
- Coaching courses – 4 days at Plymouth, SW to share this with GS.
- Really pleased with response to Easter bunny and 5k in terms of volunteers.

- Wessex Ridgeway – 12 people interested at the moment however minibuses will be approx. £340 per minibus, not including fuel
- North Dorset relay – 9 people interested in this, provisionally entered 2 teams for this on 30 April. VS to repost this on Facebook.

Kit – Graham Still

Championship secretary – Lesley Nesbitt

- More interest this year with regards to championships. LN confirmed that as long as people were wearing their Yeovil vest, they would be counted for the championship

Webmaster – Guy Williams

- Nothing to report

Data Protection – Dave Mears

- DM completed the GDPR applying the principles in practice course today. Will share links and resources. Established club does not legally need a DPO

Pub and club runs – Phil McQuaid

- Royal Oak at Stoford has offered to do food against. Pub runs all booked up to beginning of April. 16 March will be a birthday run for a number of people within the club who have a birthday around this date.

AOB

- Easter Bunny – club has ribbons and safety pins. AH confirmed we have 25 entries for the Easter Bunny so far.
- DB – Yeovil Golf Club can do 3 course meal for £35 up to 70 people and a buffet up to 80 people for £20. SW asked DB to look at The Manor as well
- DB to arrange a meal after the Yeovil Half
- JS – read an email regarding the London Marathon ballot, do people have to support at 3 events as there are some that do a lot for the club but can't marshal due to work commitments however pick up run leading instead. It was agreed that it would be discussed at the AGM under AOB in terms of qualifying criteria for the marathon ballot for a club place.
- It was agreed that for future events we would ask people to sign a register so that we know they have turned up to help and can then be included in the ballot. GW to also highlight on the Sunday blog.
- LN – Ally G wondered if the summer routes, could we go to Goldenstones once a month. PM confirmed that the Tuesday after the 5k will be at Goldenstones each month.
- SW – Volunteering at Frogmary Parkrun, JS to obtain a date from Lisa and then let the club know.
- SW – Run leaders for Tuesday nights – there was a discussion around run leaders for certain groups and who would take these.
- AGM – Constitution – it was agreed that this would be looked at during the next AGM in terms of allowing people to attend the committee meetings.
- AH wished to thank those who helped at the schools cross country this afternoon

There next meeting will be Wednesday 1 March at Westlands. If anyone has any issues/questions they would like to raise, then they should email them through to the chair or secretary.